
 
Hello 8th Grade Families, 
 
I hope everyone is hanging in and taking care of themselves.   I wanted to let you know 
that The Office of Student Enrollment sent out the following information: 
 
 
Later today, the Office of Student Enrollment (OSE) will: 

·        Notify families by email that they can log into MySchools to view their child’s 
high school offer. 

·        Call parents/guardians who do not have an online account in MySchools to 
let them know that their offer letter is available. We expect printed offer letters for 
these students to be mailed by today. 

  
OSE will also print and mail all other students’ offer letters to each student’s home 
address by early April. 
  
Please remember  there will be no Round 2 application this year. Instead, all high school 
programs (except the nine ​Specialized High Schools​) will have waitlists. Waitlists will 
open for schools and families on​Monday, March 23, 2020. 
 
 
 
In order to support school staff and families, OSE we now have: 

·        ​HSEnrollment@schools.nyc.gov​: This email is for school staff and families who 
have questions about high school admissions. Please allow for 48 hours response 
time. 

·        ​Waitlists@schools.nyc.gov​: This email is for school staff and families who 
have questions about waitlists or want to request to be added to waitlists. Please 
allow for 24 – 48 hours response time. 

https://www.schools.nyc.gov/enrollment/enroll-grade-by-grade/specialized-high-schools


·        Families can also be directed here for answers to common waitlist 
questions: ​schools.nyc.gov/waitlists 

·        The High School Open House Calendar, which will soon include virtual open 
house opportunities at high schools for admitted students and for students 
exploring other options through waitlists: ​schools.nyc.gov/high 

 
 
Wishing you all the best,   
 
Star 

https://www.schools.nyc.gov/enrollment/enroll-grade-by-grade/high-school/waitlists
https://www.schools.nyc.gov/enrollment/enroll-grade-by-grade/high-school

